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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING 

EVENTS 

 

2016 Foundation Enrolment places are filling fast! 

If you have a child starting school next year please 

get your enrolment form in ASAP! 

 

 

 

 
 

Friday, October 16th 

Free Dress Day (Gold coin 

donation to be out of uniform) 

Hot Dog Day 

 

Tuesday, October 20th 

Swimming 

 

Wednesday, October 21st 

Issue 7 Book Club orders 
due back 

 

Tuesday, October 27th 

Swimming 

2016 Foundation Transition 
Session 11:30-12:15  

 

Student Leadership. 
Friday 30th October is our annual Senior Carnival. 
Our Grade 5/6 students are busy planning           
activities, publicising the event,  collecting money 
and donations and organising prizes to support 
the day. They are very excited and working hard to 
ensure its success.  
 

The money raised from the event goes towards 
the Student Leadership program at CPS, as well as 
supporting Grade 6 graduation.  
 

The carnival is organised and run by the grade 5/6 
students, helping to develop their organisational 
and co-operative skills, as well as complimenting 
their economics Unit of Investigation. 
 

The carnival is only for students of CPS to attend. 
The entry fee is $5.00 which provides students   
access to  all activities and events. Donations of  
individually wrapped lollies or chocolates earns a 
raffle ticket, to be in the draw for prizes           
throughout the carnival.  

We hope all students from Foundation to 
Grade 4 attend the Carnival, to show  
support of this great event. 

Issue 31 

14th October  2015 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

Cheryl Van Deursen 

Principal 2016 Booklists and 

2016 Year 6   

Jumper notices 

were sent home 

last week.   

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


 HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

TO OUR   

OCTOBER BABIES!  

Alyssa J 

Tarra-Jay J 

Chronicles T 

Jaylan N 

Dante M 

Rowell B 

Ashley  B 

Jasper R 

Jot S 

 

 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,  
Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

in their learning: 

Learning community Student 

FOUNDATION 
 

 

JUNIOR 

 

 

 

MIDDLE  

 

 

SENIOR 

 

 

 

Art  

Physical Ed  

Assistant Principal Logan C (SMD) 

Principal Connor C, Jordan R,   
Joseph K 

From the Office  

Di Fernand 

Assistant Principal 

Curriculum 

Thank You!! 

Your support of the Woolworths Earn and Learn Program this year enabled us to receive over 11,200 points to 
spend at Modern Teaching Aids.  This allowed us to purchase resources to support our Maths and Geography 
curriculum areas. The resources will arrive in term 1 2016.  
Without the support of our families achievements like this would not be possible for our school—so thank you 
for your great support of the program. For a small school such as ours to be able to collect over 11,000 stickers 
was an amazing accomplishment—so well done!!  

Bullying! 

Bullying can be a problem in many schools, and can be the cause of anxiety, stress, and apprehension of  
attending school for many students. It is important that we all have the same understanding of what bullying is, 
so that we can work together to support our students, if bullying  occurs. 

Bullying is not ‘one off’ incidents in the playground, where students may have a disagreement over rules of a 
game, taking turns on play equipment, sharing toys, or playing with each other. Bullying is ongoing, repetitive 
behaviours, actions or words, over a period of time. Bullying is not acceptable at CPS, and we work hard to deal 
with issues as they arise. If you feel that your child is being bullied, then please speak to the teachers in your 
child’s learning community.  

As parents we want to protect our children from situations that may cause them anxiety or stress. However, it 
is important to remember that we want our children to develop into responsible, independent members of a 
community, and to do this they need to be able to work through conflict, learn to compromise and get along 
with others. So the “occasional” conflict can help them to develop these traits and help with a child’s social de-
velopment. These issues can be used to help children to work out compromise, resolution, develop resilience 
and empathy. Please speak to your child’s teachers if you would like any advice on how to help your child with 
this area of their development. 

                                                                       

 

 

 

 

                            

 

                                  

 

                                                                       

              

   

                                                                    
Happy Birthday to 

those students 
who celebrate 
their birthday 

this week!  

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 

499102494 

Please put your child’s 
name in the subject 
line. 

 The 2016 Booklist was sent 

home with your child/ren last 

week, please contact the 

office if you haven’t received 

a Booklist yet. 

You can “pay off” your    

Booklist using the options 

listed  below.   

 You can pay by direct debit 

(details below) cash, cheque 

or EFT-at school, over the 

phone or use the school   

envelope filling in your credit 

card   details. 

 

  

  

 

 

Dylan J 

Buthmi C 

Claire P 

Michael L 

Fariba N 

Ghulam A 

Emily P 

Monroy M 

Jarrod. H 

Jackson. P 

Hamiora. W 

Maggie K. (FSP) 

Isaac W (JMD) 



 

Junior School Council is running 

an “out of uniform” day to raise 

money to purchase bicycles and 

helmets for our Bike Ed program. 

 

School dress rules still apply in 

relation to flat shoes with closed 

heels and toes, shoulders       

covered, no jewellery or makeup 

and school hats must still be 

worn for outdoor activities. 

 

Gold coin donation is required 

for your child to attend school 

out of uniform. 



 

If you’ve ordered a hot dog  

don’t bring  your lunch! 
 

 

If you haven’t ordered a hot dog  

DON’T FORGET YOUR LUNCH! 


